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01-06-07: Shenandoah National Park Service Trip - In response to the urgent  help requested by Jim Tomlin of the PATC as a result of the severe Thanksgiving Eve Ice Storm (See above Bulletin Board item.) We schedule an emergency service trip. I was astounded by both the degree of participation but also the weather. Eighteen Volunteers (including PATC members) showed up on a sky blue, spring-like day with temps already in the 60s by start time.
Dick Dugan,  PATC's District Manager for Shenandoah National Park, North District, Appalachian Trail, was the overall leader and one of the sawyers and crew leaders for the day. Wayne Limberg is a PATC volunteer Trail Overseer in the North District. And operated the other chainsaw and headed up yet another crew. Jim Tomlin, PATC Co-manager  of the Great North Mountain Area of the GWNF, Lee Ranger District served as our liaison with the  PATC and headed up a third crew manning a 2 man saw (Wilderness area requirements prevent use of chain saws.) while Catherine Kelleher, PATC Trail Overseer for the Big Schloss Cut-off Trail on GNM headed up another handsaw crew. Paul, the PATC Overseer for the Piney Branch Trail was also in attendance. 
We were joined by some of our regular hikers as well as some new folks. There was Hard Core, 16 Penny, Cognac Jack, Short Stack, Judge N Amy, Skywalker, Vicki, Deanna, Naomi, Norma, Jeff and Ryan. We broke up into four crews and headed off to our assignments. It was a great day and were able to accomplish most of our goals. The two chain saw crews cleared 2.5 miles of the Piney Branch Trail. Our crew alone cut out approximately 40 blowdowns of varying sizes. The big logs were hard but the many broken crowns hanging down in the trail required extensive overhead work which isn't always required under normal trail maintenance conditions. The ice storm had created many of these and created some very tedious work, to say the least.  Jim and Catherine's crews, working on Piney Ridge, had much fewer blowdowns but what they had were quite large and had to be cut out by hand, requiring more manual labor. Both crews had to hike approximately 7 miles round trip with gear to accomplish their goals. There were a couple of items remaining for another trip but they left the ridge top trail in a much improved condition for hiking. 
All crews were back at the maintenance shed by 4:00. We stowed our gear, took a quick group photo and headed to Jaliso Mexican Restaurant where Jim treated us to an outstanding dinner. I'm positive that those hikers who came out to work will now have a greater appreciation for all of the work that is required to keep our trails open.
